Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, February 15, 1988

No agenda was prepared for this meeting.

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and Edwin Rowehl.
Meeting was called to order at 7:30PM.

Minutes of last weeks meeting were accepted as written.

Checks were signed as well as an agreement with Runyon & Sweeney.
Selectmen voted to pay the bill submitted by Runyon & Sweeney.

A letter is to be sent to Mr. R. Kipka requesting a meeting to discuss a
driveway permit granted to Mr. Kipka from the State Highway Dept.

Rachel reported the School board is checking to see how Towns would feel
about a universal appraisal to help even out school taxes to the Towns.

A committee met with the Camp Sachem representatives to discuss the coming
sale of the Camp Sachem property. Sealed bids have been requested by the
Minutemen Council for the Camp Sachem property. Although the bids are due
in by March 4th, the Chairman of the Council called Rachel and said the
Town of Antrim did not have to meet the March 4th deadline. The Minutemen
Council did not give the Town of Antrim first refusal as requested.

Two members of the Minutemen Board of Directors are interested in

purchasing the property themselves. They look to have 20 to 25 lots along
the water and 40 lots on the back property.

Rachel asked if they will put their ideas in writing. She also called
their attention that it may take a year to acquire sub-division approval.
Any lot under five acres would require State approval, a physical impact
study as well as traffic and environmental impact study before a
sub-division could be approved.

Selectmen discussed other business related to Town Meeting, the budget and
the Town report.

Meeting adjourned 9:230
ems



